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. Hello from Phi Kappa. Spring semester and sum-

mer have been just as exciting as the rest of this
year. We hope everyone has had a lot of fun this sum-
mer. Right now 1'd like to tie up a few loose ends from
last semester.

First of all, the social scene ended as hot as it started.
Our dinner exchange with Phi Sigma Sigma was one of
the more memorable events, as dinner was coupled with
our own wild version of ** Anything Goes.”' We also had
plenty of fun surprising the girls of Phi Mu on Wedres-
day, April 8. The ladies thought they were showing up
for a House meeting, but instead were greeted by 60
Crows, 2 kegs of beer, and 16 party-size pizzas from a
local pizzeria. Both kegs were drained, and the pizzas
gone at the end of the evening—not a bad job for a
Wednesday night.

This vear's Spring Formal was as fun as ever. Held at
one of the higher class local restaurants, the event fea-
turcd a prime rib dinner, a great local band, a well-
supplied bar, and 50 Phi Kappa men and their dates.
While this establishment was not easy to obtain, it was
well worth it. Thanks go to Dale Marquart for our hav-
ing such a fine place to hold our formal.

An annual event here at Phi Kappa is the Senior Par-
ty. Sponsored by the graduating Brothers, it stands,
easily, as “‘the’ party of the semester. This year's was
no exception! Refreshments flowed somewhat liberally,
as did a few of the Brothers. We'd like to thank the
seniors for their hospitality.

Mom'’s Day at the big U. of I. was a great time, as
usual. Andy Maczko, Mom’'s Day Chairman, did a
great job setting up fine meals, great entertainment, and
an overall enjoyable weekend for the Phi Kappa moms.

All in all, the spring semester was a fine one socially,
and the majority of the credit goes to social chairman
Jim Camel. Good job, Jim.




